University of Maine System and URSUS

Library Directors’ Council

Held in the Bangor Public Library 

Friday April 21, 2006

Attending: Beiser, Nichols, Abbott, Jeanne Roy Shelly Davis, Rumery, Curtis, Nutty, Randall, Lowe, McDade, Johnson, CIO Caruso

1. Welcome and Introduction to Maine Info Net CEO Karl Beiser

Karl was heartily welcomed to the URSUS Library Directors’ Council.  His brief report included the following points and planned action: 

· Re-imaging Maine Info Net as the “umbrella organization” with services to all libraries under it

· Office location for Karl, Marilyn, Tim and Daniel Jonathan will all be located in the UMS Office Complex in Bangor. Karl’s replacement and supporting staff will be located at the Maine State Library in Augusta

· Transition to Agency Software is a priority as it will support creation of “local identities” for participating libraries 

· Visits to participating libraries is a priority for Karl

· Organizing, structuring and engaging the new Board of Directors for Maine Info Net has begun and will move forward quickly

· Renewing and consolidating the statewide delivery service is a priority

· Name change from Maine Info Net as now in use to “Mcat” to describe the Maine Info Net Catalog and so as not to be confused with the new Maine Info Net organization

2. Portland Public Library

We were advised the Portland Public Library is interesting in becoming a formal part of URSUS as is Bangor Public, with a seat at the Library Directors’ Council.  Steve Podgajny, the new director will be in touch with questions on process and other details.  Karl will collect facts and costs; contact Steve, and then report back to us for a decision/action . If Steve decides to do this Karl will help work out the details with III.

3. LibQual Accountability Project: 

David, lead person for this project, has been in contact with LibQual and is planning to participate in a workshop at ALA in New Orleans for those starting the project. Cost is covered by the Digital Library Bond for all but Portland Public should they chose to participate.  Most important next steps are identifying a local library contact/lead person and begining the discussion/cheerleading with staff about the importance of participating to the fullest extent possible. 

NOTE: MEETINGS AND ACTIVITIES RELATED TO ITEMS 4 & 5 3 & 4 BELOW MAY OCCUR ON THE SAME DAY

3. Planning Reference Heads meeting: 

Evelyn will be coordinating a summer meeting to update everyone on virtual reference and to create a plan to improve its use and usefulness to UMS students, and as a time saver for staff.  She is also coordinating a program for reference staff from all libraries.  

4. Planning Information Literacy meeting: 
Susan will be coordinating a meeting of those involved in UMS efforts to promote information literacy, to revise the tutorials, and address methods and strategies of greater integration of information literacy into each campus’ curriculum. 
5. For Consideration: ideas and challenges about technology use and access from Ralph: 

Goal: MEETING STUDENTS WHERE THEY ARE TODAY: 

· Blogs created for each class using the library either separate or as part of a “BlackBoard” discussion site to: actively engage and respond to students needing assistance about research and library use.  Partnering with the faculty member is most effective

· Opportunity for the library to take the lead in “teaching” faculty about blog use and how it can be useful 

· Improving use of virtual reference or chat reference with IM – e.g., leaving it on all day and forwarding it to e-mail after hours

· Creating web links/ library blog links that attach to faculty member’s course pages

· Considering how the new imagery software available to us might be used 

· Process has begun to create a UMS-wide discussion about overhauling the learning environment to include the use of new technologies and positioning libraries to be ready to adapt to whatever comes next.  He will invite library council representatives to join the meetings with IT folks when they begin.   

· There is a pressing need to upgrade the statewide network as it’s approaching end of useful life.  Grant possibilities are being considered.  

· We need to stay on top of our capital needs budget plan (next meeting agenda) so we can be included in a UMS Bonding plan when that surfaces next

6. Moving III Library Management Software to a UNET server 

Ralph will meet with Karl to consider migrating III ‘s management system to Linux.  Ralph also noted the following for our use and action: 

7. Loading UMS Libraries periodicals into OCLC 

Tom inquired about which libraries were loading their periodicals into OCLC and about process and costs.  Orono has loaded the journal titles, but not the holdings.  Other campuses may have done the same.  It would be helpful to have the holdings available. Little seemed to be know about what was happening and how it worked, but we learned that Deb Rollins ?? is in the process of inventorying who was doing what and looking at the possibility of arranging for those not involved to be linked.   More from circulation heads as it becomes available
8. Strategic Direction #4: Priorities: (Tom Abbott)

Tom reviewed the timeline and parts of the SD#4 final report.  A number of directors contributed language and budget presentation improvements after this meeting - THANK YOU.  The report in bound format was submitted on time to Vice Chancellor Nunez on Monday the 1st of May, and copies of the bound report are in the mail to directors. Everyone involved in SD# 4 has also been sent an e-mail thanking them with the attached final report components as attachments.  Tom meets with the BOT sub-committee on May 3, and then with CFO/CAO’s to present the funding formula on May 10.  THANK YOU VERY MUCH TO ALL FOR YOUR GREAT WORK. 

5. Budget and Bond updates:

Joyce reported to the directors that the current budget remains on track.

6. Legislative Agenda and PUC

Gary reported on the activity in legislature related to libraries, and updated us on the PUC e-rate funding for library data bases.  The good news is that the collected money is again flowing to the State Library and UMS to cover back due amounts. We also learned late last week that the Maine legislation to fund additional databases, and the money to help with the Fogler Library facility planning study had received a “ought not to pass” from Appropriations Committee. 

7. Review of meeting with Larry Pile re: Professional Salary Study

Tom reviewed the process and variables that led to rating professional employees and discussed options for advancing changes: 

· Appeals

· Reorganization

· New UMS wide library career ladders that tie salary increases with advanced responsibilities – as currently used at Fogler Library 

· We will continue to discuss our professional library employee organizational structures and plan appropriate changes in future meetings
NEXT MEETING MAY 19, 2006 AT BPL      AT 10:00 AM
Thanks to Mary Cady for organizing our meeting and arranging the great lunch.  Thanks also to Barbara and her staff for hosting and supporting us at the Bangor Public Library. 

